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 Colin W. M. 

Brown

COMMNT2014/2076/P 11/05/2014  11:35:49 I am writing these comments to be considered along with Service Enquiry ref: 9344015

Para 2.4 To cite a trampoline as though it were an example of a structure is absurd.

The walls running E to W seem to be of consistent height, except for one higher wall which forms the 

northern boundary of Eton College Estate. It is true that the walls running N to S separating the gardens 

from Buckland do seem to vary in height.

Para 4.2  The pergola is NOT a wooden structure. It has brick footings, steel upright pillars (with 

wooden cladding) and a (possibly) wooden frame supporting ugly tramslucent plastic panels.

The picture, taken from near ground level, is distorted by fore-shortening, which disguises the enormity 

of the structure when seen from above.

Para 4.3  There may eventually be climbing plants, but also piles of dead leaves which are already 

accumulating on the flat roof.

Para 4.4 Tidying up the garden has no bearing on the construction.

Para 4.5 There are no other structures of similar type. There are one or two small wooden sheds nearby 

and one summer house with an elegant pointed roof.

Friends who have visited have commented on the ugliness of the structure.

I strongly object to this structure.

Top Maisonette

8 Crossfield Road

London

NW3 4NS

 Brian Markovitz OBJ2014/2076/P 06/05/2014  12:42:13 I manage the first floor flat at 7 Crossfield Road NW3 4NS on behalf of my daughter who is the long 

leaseholder of that flat.  Whilst my daughter has no objection in principle to a pergola being erected in 

the garden of the building, she believes that the existing structure is unsightly and not in keeping with 

either the surrounding properties or the conservation area in general.  The structure, which was erected 

without planning permission, is over-sized for the space available and is constructed of materials more 

in keeping with a modern car-port than a conservation area.  The flat roof collects fallen leaves during 

autumn and winter providing a particularly unsightly view from any over-looking windows.  My 

daughter would support the erection of an alternative structure which would be both smaller and 

designed and constructed of materials more sympathetic to the surrounding area.

7 Cotman Close

London

NW11 6QD

 Guy Orr NOBJ2014/2076/P 02/05/2014  17:14:01 I have no objection to the pergola. Any work done on the garden will be welcome as it would be a huge 

improvement to the area, as it was previously left to rot by the previous owners. I own the flat which 

shares the garden area and am in favour of this improvement.

Flat 1

7 Crossfield Road
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